VILLAGE OF CEMENT CITY 
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES


January 10, 2013	 7:00 p.m.		   Village Hall	             Regular Meeting


The regular meeting of the Cement City Village Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Attendance:  5 Citizens present.  Members present:  James Ellis, Larry Babinger, Bill Bendele, Michael Gavett, and Mel Cure.  Clerk Carol Ladd and Treasurer Chari Cure, were present.

Departments
Police:  Chief Elwell reported on police activity.  He says the department’s yearend report is nearly completed and the department will come in nearly 3% under budget.

Fire:  No Fire Rep.  Bendele added that the fireman’s supper at the Addison station would be held this weekend.

Guest Speaker- Mr. Bruce Caswell was welcomed by the council.  Caswell shared news of upcoming revenue options that may come before the citizens in the August election.  Legislators are looking at the gas tax and/or sales tax to generate income for improving deteriorating roads.

Minutes Reviewed-Regular Meeting minutes of the 12-13-12 meeting were read.  Motion made by Cure, second by Gavett to accept the Regular minutes as presented.  Ayes all, motion passed.  

Receipt of Treasurer’s Report-Report reviewed by all.  Motion made by Cure, second by Gavett to accept the December Report subject to audit.  Ayes all, motion passed. 

Presentation of Existing Bills- Motion made by Cure, second by Gavett to pay existing bills including the late addition by Trumble.  Ayes all, motion passed.  

Staff Progress Reports-
Zoning:  Trumble reported on action taken at the potential Adult Care Facility on Main Street.  He and the building inspector attempted to inspect for occupancy and was told that the business was not going to be pursued.  The occupants were cited by Columbia Twp. for the need to remove a truck from the premises.  The Fultz’ also failed to comply with the timeline that was agreed upon in regards to the request for a variance.  Trumble continues to work on cars parked at 190 Parker Street.  Council thanked Trumble and Sgt. Niles for following up on the legalities.  Trumble will also follow up with K. Shafer in regards to a building permit.

Building:  Tim thanked the council for allowing him to serve in his DPW capacity for the past year.  Council thanked Tim for all of his good work.  Tim reported that he has removed and stored Christmas décor and is beginning to work on an historical display at the precinct.


Old Business
As noted under zoning, the Adult Care Facility request is a non-issue due to lack of interest on the part of the entrepreneur.

New Business
Wayne Smith asked the council for help in getting a gas line run to his property as Consumer’s states a fee is involved.  Council states that it is not a matter for the municipality and that he would have to continue to work with Consumers.

Good & Welfare
Motion made by Ellis, second by Gavett to adjourn.  Ayes by all, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.


Submitted by Carol Ladd, Clerk



Approved by James Ellis, President		
